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Court of Appeal Issues Important Clarification
of Summer Unemployment Benefits for
School Employees

Burke Education Law Alert

The California Court of Appeal has issued a significant ruling on the
rights of school district employees to obtain unemployment benefits
during the summer, ruling that substitute teachers and classified
employees who receive “reasonable assurance” of returning during
the succeeding academic year were not eligible for unemployment
benefits for the summer, even if they were unable to obtain
employment during the summer school session.
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